LSAC Committee Minutes

Date: 26/11/19 | Time: 19:00 | Location: DMTC

Meeting Called By: Laura Hutchinson Apologies: Mark Peart

Type of Meeting: Committee Meeting Others in Attendance:

Note Taker: Sophie McKay

Main Business

Chair - Laura Hutchinson

Report;

- S&C
 - Have now been sent list of exercises for intermediate archers will ask him
 to lead some S&C sessions in powerbase, book a room, for next term make
 it pp people only he will come to a session at some point to show
 intermediate archers the exercises
- Sessions
 - Reiterating the fb post from yesterday making sure all equipment is away, do the register, pack down range, etc.
 - Monitoring novice attendance not as important as experienced attendance currently
- Archery legends
 - Arthur and Laura had a meeting with Ben, price of shooting at archery legends quoted - £200 – will offer it to experienced archers – have passed this to Ian Reed, no word yet
- Beginner kit package
 - Spoke to Ben about this as well there is a price on 11th dec, equipment ass – will be 3 tiers for recurve and barebow
 - Riser is discounting the old wave, £285 pounds for new wave there will be a sizeable discount – essentially get new wave for almost same price as old wave
 - Limbs mybo and akusta akusta a bit more expensive bigger discount on mybo stuff
 - Has agreed to let us borrow some from merlins so people can see the setup
 should get one of everything in each package
- CCS
 - Target list done, medals bought, scoresheets made
 - Potentially get medal stickers with club logo for future use need to see if in budget
 - Starts at 5.30pm, ask people to arrive at 5pm, hall is booked until 9pm
- Friendly
 - Nottingham hosting a friendly have asked if we want to host friendly too have time during Saturday sessions and would encourage people to do scoring – thinking of doing a half FITA and then h2h – find a weekend in term 2 before BUCS final

- Charity stuff
 - Charity donation still has not been made will get done at some point
 - Would be good to start having some charity events now that we have a chosen charity to donate to e.g. themed fun shoots, raffle
- Actions Ongoing;

_

Secretary - Sophie McKay

- Report;
 - Nothing to report
- Actions Ongoing;

_

Treasurer - Mark Peart – absent from meeting

- Report;
 - Nothing to report
- Actions Ongoing;

_

Development Officer - Arthur Coveney

- Report;
 - Intermediate bows
 - Done have given out 5 of them all other novices at equal skill level so unsure who to give other bows to
- Actions Ongoing;

_

Team Captain - Laura Mallinson

- Report;
 - Competition update
 - Have now got 10 people interested in Nottingham 16 for county indoor champs – prioritise BUTTS leg over county champs
 - Novice classification for internal shoots
 - More for internal shoots some experienced join but have not shot in a long time but count as experienced – potentially allow them to shoot as novices for internal shoots.
 - Friendly qualification shoot?
 - Have a friendly shoot with us, Leicester, DMU on sat 7th in the session get some chocolate prizes can fit 32 people
- Actions Ongoing;

_

Equipment Officer - Chris Cooper

- Report;
 - Dustpan and brush
 - Check danages as blocks are loose

Actions Ongoing;

_

Tournaments and Records Officer – Heidi Morris

- Report;
 - BUTTS Leg
 - Sunday went very well thanks to all volunteers results sorted
- Actions Ongoing;

_

Social Secretary - Georgie Jones

- Report;
 - LSAC Ball
 - When do we want ball? End of indoor season? Or end of year? end of indoor season will work better as not exams – BUTTS Ball in March, AU ball in May but tickets now randomised. Georgie check dates
 - Tour
 - Prague when to put out post for interest? Maybe make a fb group and spread word in person – post next week, get sorted before Christmas – go at easter
 - BUTTS Soc
 - Went well, no complaints
 - Cupdate (mugs)
 - Sold 60 mugs ~£100 profit send some to WONT this weekend
 - Fun Shoot
 - 11th dec
 - Socials Recap
 - Comedy 28th, end of year meal on 3rd, big night out 6th, winter wonderland 14th
- Actions Ongoing;

_

Welfare Officer - Jennika Vadher

- Report;
 - AU wont film at session because of session time
- Actions Ongoing;

-

Media Officer - Georgie Jones

- Report;
 - Dates for December calendar
 - 7th notts friendly and potentially liecester & dmu friendly, 8th foxes
 Worcester, 9th meeting, 10th bucs ass, 11th equipment ass & fun shoot
 - Club of the week
 - Have applied with BUTTS leg results
- Actions Ongoing;

Novice Reps - Patrick Alexander & Cindy Lo

- Report;
 - Feedback from beginner's course survey
 - 12 responses
 - Generally very positive most enjoyed doing archery, trying new bowstyles and seeing improvement through coaching
 - Constructive feedback not enough opportunity for mingling, not introduced to new bowstyles earlier
 - Made friends with coaches
 - Improvements more 1on1 time with coaches, more timed sessions
 - Do post about committee's response to feedback
- Actions Ongoing;

AOB

- Potentially worth looking into a lighter longbow lowest one we have is 32 buy a cheap one just to transition with
- Hoover for after sessions might not work on floor check at todays session if it works
- Alumni can finally buy membership
- Changeover document write a month by month calendar of committee responsibilities by new year for new committee.
- Affiliation fees to county Andrew needs an invoice, county won't give invoice still hasn't been payed, very strong chance our membership will be suspended if not paid soon
- Minutes everyone okay with the minutes

Session Rota

Date	Session Taker	Location	Time	Notes
03/12/19 – Tues	Laura Mallinson	DMTC	20:30-22:30	
04/12/19 – Weds	Arthur Coveney	DMTC	20:30-22:30	Experienced Only
07/12/19 – Sat	Laura Mallinson	DMTC	18:00-21:00	
09/12/19 – Mon	Georgie Jones	DMTC	20:30-22:30	
10/12/19 – Tues	Laura Hutchinson	DMTC	20:30-22:30	
11/12/19 – Weds		DMTC	20:30-22:30	